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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                      September 13, 2022
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Dusty Whited
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3864
	dwhited@co.bingham.id.us

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3173
	rfangsrud@co.bingham.id.us

	Tiffany Olsen
	Bingham Co. Planning & Development
	(208) 782-3179
	tolsen@co.bingham.id.us

	Princton Lee
	City of Blackfoot Water
	(208) 785-8608
	plee@cityofblackfoot.org


· Justin Whited, called the meeting to order.
· Dusty Whited made the motion to approve the minutes and Justin Whited seconded it. The minutes from the August 16, 2022 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:
· City of Blackfoot – The Hepworth/Seefried Lane contract was awarded to Falken Construction.
· Intermountain Gas – Justin told Tiffany Olsen there will be gas utilities in Lava Ridge Cove confirming it is a joint trench project.
· Idaho Power – No representative present.
· Sparklight (formerly Cable One) – No representative present.
Financial Report:  Current Business Checking Balance as of 9/13/22 – $655.23
Dues for 2022 have been collected from the following: Bingham County, Digline, City of Firth, City of Blackfoot, Idaho Transportation Department, Harper-Leavitt Engineering, and Intermountain Gas.
Subdivision Review:  Rose River Estates has 45 1 acre lots and is located just north of Snake River Estates off of Rose Road.  Each lot will have an individual well and septic system with drain field.
Polson Estates has 4 lots with an average of 1.55 acres each located off of Stoddard Road (950 East).  Each lot will have an individual well and septic system.

A Planned Unit Development named Black Rock just off Worthen Road is in the concept drawing stage that will have 440 total units consisting of condos and apartment buildings on close to 21 acres.  The City of Blackfoot boundary is just to the west of this development.  The proposal is to connect to Groveland Water and Sewer.  The concept has close to 5 acres of common area that includes: barbecue area, basketball and pickle ball courts, gym, conference room and picnic tables throughout.  It will all be privately maintained.
A similar development with 220 lots is being proposed on the 40 acre parcel to the west of the Black Rock development site.  It would be for manufactured homes and it would be in the City of Blackfoot.
Due to the density of these last two proposed developments and because the one development is in the city, Tiffany Olsen suggested working with Scott Murphy from the City of Blackfoot to discuss bringing Pioneer Road all the way through.
An electronic copy is attached to these minutes.
New Business:
· County Road & Bridge – Dusty stated there are no projects currently.  The County purchased a used paver and the first project was paving eight miles on Liberty Road from Highway 39.  Road and Bridge did a scrub coat first and then a top coat, so it was essentially like doing 16 miles.
· Intermountain Gas – Justin said there are 2 right of way permits already submitted that he will need to send new Traffic Control Plans for: 18 North 725 West and 387 West 300 North.  They will be submitted prior to the work.
Other Business:
BCUCC Event Planning – There was discussion about holding some kind of event to raise damage prevention awareness.  The idea of inviting all construction companies and utilities to a free lunch and learn training event with education from Digline was well received.  Justin offered to reach out to Digline and also to Merril Quayle from Bannock County’s UCC for help.  Raffling off a $50.00 gift card to Amazon was suggested.  It was decided flyers to advertise the event would be needed, and Tiffany Olsen volunteered Addie Jo to create the flyers.  Catering costs need to be explored to decide who will be providing the food.  Dusty and Justin will both reach out to some of their vendors to see if anyone would like to sponsor the event to help with expenses.  Princton Lee said he would also reach out to find any support he could for the event.  It would be good to know approximately how many could be anticipated to attend this event for planning purposes.  Dusty offered the Bingham County Road and Bridge Shop for hosting the event.  A tentative date was set to hold the event on March 1, 2023.
An update from everyone on the progress of planning this event will be discussed further at the next BCUCC meeting.  

The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on October 18, 2022, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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